
DIFS is pleased to announce that K9 Shay‐Ley has 

joined the Bureau of Fire, Arson and Explosives 

InvesƟgaƟons in the Northeast Region, Jacksonville 

Field Office as an Accelerant DetecƟon Canine (ADC).  

ADC Shay‐Ley and DetecƟve MaƩ Huffman entered 

the Accelerant DetecƟon Canine program in April of 

2019. DetecƟve Huffman and Shay‐Ley completed 

their cerƟficaƟon as a team with Maine Specialty 

Dogs, on April 26th, aŌer training together for four 

weeks in Concord, New Hampshire. Shay‐Ley is 

constantly maintained by DetecƟve Huffman and stays 

at home with him when not on duty. Together as a 

team, they train constantly to maintain Shay‐Ley’s 

proficiency in accelerant detecƟon. 

The Division now has a total of eight specialized 

canine teams serving the state of Florida.  

CONGRATULATIONS TO  

DETECTIVE MATT HUFFMAN & 

ADC SHAY‐LEY 

We are proud of DetecƟve MaƩ Huffman and 
ADC Shay‐Ley’s accomplishments and know 
that their professional growth will conƟnue 
to directly benefit our Division’s missions as 
well as the law enforcement community as a 

whole.  
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